Town of Milton Local Historic District Study Committee

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Dear Property Owner or Resident:

This letter is being sent to notify you that a public hearing has been scheduled to consider the adoption of a Local Historic District for Milton Village, in accordance with M.G.L. c. 40C, §3.

Hearing Time and Location

The Local Historic District Study Committee will host the public hearing on the proposed Milton Village historic district on Monday, November 20, 2023, at 7 pm in the Blute Conference Room in Milton Town Hall, Basement, 525 Canton Ave, Milton, MA 02186.

The Local Historic District Study Committee would like your input on establishing a Local Historic District in Milton for Milton Village. The National Register is primarily an honorary designation, and the area is only minimally protected from state or federally involved projects. If Town Meeting approves creation of a Local Historic District for Milton Village, the historic district will receive additional protections.

In addition, the Local Historic District Study Committee is also requesting that property owners complete a survey on whether a Local Historic District is needed in Milton Village. The survey, the Local Historic District Study Committee's report, and the proposed by law is available on the Town website at: https://www.townofinilton.org/762/Local-Historic-District-Study-Committee

Thank you for your time. We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely. Local Historic District Study Committee Larry Lawfer, Chairman Rvan McClain, Secretary Bill Mullen, Milton Historic Commission liaison Doug Scibeck Andrew Hoffman

District Map

